Heritage Act 1995


Heritage Act 1995
	NOTICE OF REFUSAL TO GRANT A
PERMIT

UNDER SECTION 74 OF THE HERITAGE ACT 1995


	
	Permit Application No.: P23231 



	NAME OF PLACE/OBJECT:
	RICHMOND MALTINGS

	HERITAGE REGISTER NUMBER:
	H2050

	LOCATION OF PLACE/OBJECT:
	2 and 15 GOUGH STREET CREMORNE


WHAT HAS BEEN REFUSED?
Stage 1 Development of the site including demolition of part B1, B2, B3 and B4 and construction of three new buildings of 3, 13 and 18 storey.
REASONS FOR REFUSAL:

· The application is for a high yield new development with very little positive heritage outcomes.  There are only minor conservation works proposed to the remnants of walls (B1 and B2 being retained) on the subject site.

· The proposed development scale, form and massing will dominate visually in contrast to the industrial heritage presentation of the significant place generally.
· The proposed development is considered to be contrary to the Burra Charter Article 8 – Setting objectives.   The overall height and form of the tower is considered to adversely affect the low scale industrial setting.

· The proposed development will have negative impacts on some significant views to the individually heritage listed Nylex Sign.

	Signature by the Executive Director, Heritage Victoria:

Tim Smith

	Date:

8 January 2016
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